
DRAFT LETTER OF APPROVAL 

 

City Letterhead 

 

Mr. Paul M. Renfro, CEO 

Dale Aviation/Medical Air Rescue Company 

3900 Airport Road 

Rapid City, South Dakota 57703 

 

Re:  Letter of Approval 

 

Dear Mr. Renfro: 

 

Thank you for choosing to operate your aeromedical emergency services operation at McKinney 

National Airport. 

 

In accordance with the requirements and provisions of Texas Health and Safety Code, Section 

773.0573, this letter serves as approval for Dale Aviation/Medical Air Rescue Company 

(“MARC”) to operate as an emergency medical services operator at McKinney National Airport, 

which is located in McKinney, Texas.  The City Council of the City of McKinney, Texas (the 

“City”), which is the governing body for the City, has determined that: (1) the addition of MARC 

will not interfere with or adversely affect the provision of emergency medical services by the 

licensed emergency medical services providers operating in the City, (2) the addition of MARC 

will remedy an existing provider shortage that cannot be resolved through the use of the 

licensed emergency medical services providers operating in the City, and (3) the addition of 

MARC will not cause an oversupply of licensed emergency medical services providers in the 

City. 

 

Furthermore, in accordance with City of McKinney Code of Ordinances, Section 30-270 (Aero-

medical Operator - SASO) and Article 4 B (Use of Premises) of the Lease and Operating 

Agreement between CCHOA and the City of McKinney, this letter serves as approval to operate 

as an Emergency Medical Services Provider/Aero-Medical Operator from CCHOA Hangar 

Number 10, so long as MARC is in compliance with the CCHOA Lease and Operating 

Agreement and is properly certificated, licensed and insured in accordance with all appropriate 

federal, state and local standards, codes, statutes, laws and regulations.   

 

If you should have questions regarding this approval, please contact the Airport Director, 

McKinney National Airport. 

 

 

 

Paul G. Grimes  

City Manager  

 



C: Jose Madrigal, Deputy City Manager 

Ken Wiegand, Airport Director 

Max Probasco, President, CCHOA 

  

  

 


